CITY MANAGER’S OFFICE

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY
To: Mayor and City Commission
From: Greg Veliz, City Manager
Date: October 9, 2019
Subject: Amendment to the Fee of the Noise Control Exemption

ACTION STATEMENT:

That the City Commission approve the Resolution setting the proposed fee for applying for a
Temporary Waiver of the Noise Control Ordinance to $75.00.

BACKGROUND:

Section 26-199 (c) of the Code of Ordinances provides that “the City Commission may charge the
applicant a fee established by resolution of the City Commission to cover expenses resulting from the
processing of the permit of temporary waiver application.

The fee for a temporary waiver application for an exemption to the noise ordinance was established more
than 20 years ago and has not been adjusted.

The application processing costs have increased, and City staff recommends approval of a fee
adjustments.

The fee for an application for a temporary waiver of noise/sound control ordinances shall increase by 5%
annually, to become effective on October 1, 2020, and each year thereafter, until or unless amended by
Resolution of the City Commission.

RECOMMENDATION:

Request the City Commission to approve the requested adjustment to the Temporary Waiver of the
Noise Control Ordinance.



